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Regular meetings of the St. Davidôs Welsh Soci-
ety of the Suncoast are held at noon on the third 
Tuesday of the month.  From October to April 
at the Lake Seminole Presbyterian Church, 8600 
113th Street N, Seminole Florida (right on the 
corner).   
A potluck luncheon and program entertain all 
persons with an interest in celebrating Welsh 
heritage.  We have great fun so bring a friend to 
socialize.  (They do not even have to be Welsh 
to be welcome.) 

 
 

         
 
 
                      PROGRAM 
 
For our first meeting of this membership year, 
we look forward to hearing Cathy Reed recount 
her adventures hiking in Wales.  Her programs 
are always entertaining and knowledgeable.  
Donôt miss this first meeting of the year.  There 
is always something to learn about the beautiful 
country of our heritage.  See you on October 18. 
 
 
 

 

 

¢wL±L! v¦9{¢LhbΥ  Owain ap gruffydd ap 
gwenwynwyn was created a baron by Edward I 
and allowed to keep his lands on condition that 
he changed his name from a 
Welsh one.  What was this 
Welsh prince of Powys then 
called? 

 

TIME FOR DUES AGAIN 
Our dues are still a bargain at only $10.00 

per person per year.  With the new social 

year starting, it is time to send in your mon-

ey.  In return you will receive a new member-

ship directory and our monthly newsletters to 

keep you informed of Welsh news.   If you 

cannot attend the next meeting, send your 

dues to 

 Nancy Mellican 

 6 Fernery Lane 

 Safety Harbor, FL   34695 

Our treasurer thanks you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 
It still costs a great deal to publish and mail 
this newsletterðmuch more than our meager   
dues can cover.  Sharing news from our 
friends is one of the ways we keep in touch 
with our Welsh friends.  Again this year we are 
soliciting donations to cover the costs.  Large 
or small donations are appreciated.  This 
month's newsletter is sponsored by Don and 
Jan Briggs.  We appreciate everyone who 
contributes to keeping this newsletter going 

https://www.pinterest.com/pin/354236326917626938/


After a health scare, Don Briggs had a pace-
maker installed which made him feel much bet-
ter.  Later there was a urinary tract infection 
that slowed him down for a bit. 

The family of Leslie Jones made a generous 
donation to our society in memory of their fa-
ther.  

After three trips to the hospital this summer, 
Vera Ruben is still suffering from shingles, 
but is not letting it keep her completely down.  It 
was good to see her at the summer luncheons. 

Don and Jan Briggs marked their 50th anni-
versary with celebrations both here and in 
Ohio. 

Kristen Gajewski, granddaughter of Paul 
and Nancy Mellican won the Ann Frank Hu-
manitarian Award for her school. 

Shirley Lewis had an automobile accident 
this summer.  She reports that she is fine, but 
her car needs some fixinô. 

Cathy Reed was slowed down a bit this 
summer with vein surgery. 

Going back home , Clark Parry and Cindy Dur-
kee had a great time visiting with the grand-

childrenΦ 

 

 

 

Also suffering some health issues, Matt Hall first 
had a blood clot in his leg that had to be ñroto 
rooteredò and now endures vertigo.   

Gwen Carter attended the Festival of Wales in 
September. 

Another sufferer of a painful episode, Mary 
Hughes has bursitis in her hip. 

Paul Mellican is recovering from a hernia op-
eration.  He canôt wait to get back out on the golf 
course. 

The Briggs report that their grandson Gavin McIn-
tire spent a week in Nicaragua working in a 
Jesuit mission down there, a transforming experi-
ence for a high schooler..  

Kefryn and Jean James made their annual pil-
grimage to Wales.  

William and Nancy Redwood enjoyed a trip to 
Scandinavia.  They especially enjoyed their time 
in Norway. 

Marian Thomas had surgery.  She is doing 
well. 

Mavis Lamont sends greetings to her friends. 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ƴŜǿǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ bŀƴŎȅΦ  
{ƘŜ Ŏŀƴ ƻƴƭȅ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ƛǎ ǘƻƭŘΦ 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER MEEETINGS  

COMBINED TO DECEMBER 13 
     Mark your calendars now.  The November and                     
December holiday gatherings have been com-
bined.  See you  for holiday fun on December 13.  

CELEBRATIONS 
  

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

  
 п tŜǘŜǊ {ǇŀǳƭŘƛƴƎ 
 му [ȅƴƴŜ IǳƎƘŜǎ 
 нф /ƭŀǊƪ tŀǊǊȅ 
 ол wƘƛŀƴƴƻƴ aŜǊǊƛƻƴ 
 ом WΦ  wƛŎƘŀǊŘ hǿŜƴǎ 

  

!b{²9w ¢h ¢wL±L! v¦9{¢LhbΥ    Owain ap gruffydd 

ap gwenwynwyn was henceforth known as .ŀǊƻƴ 
ŘŜ ƭŀ tƻƭŜΦ 

AROUND THE MEMBERSHIP THIS SUMMER 



9ƭŜŎǘǊƛŎ ǎƘŜŜǇ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ŀ ƴƻǊǘƘ ²ŜƭǎƘ ŬŜƭŘ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ 
ƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǊŜŀƭ ƅƻŎƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ 

 
They might look like their live cousins, but these 
ñelectricò sheep, complete with high heat sensors, 
have been placed in Welsh fields to find out what 
weather real animals like. Two ewes complete with 
thick fleeces and woolly tails ï as well as the more 
unusual hi-tech fittings ð have been built as part of 
a study to improve welfare and productivity of 
flocks.  The ñelectricò sheep have a battery-operated 
system which simulates the heat produced by a live 
animal. 
 
By measuring the difference between internal and 
external temperature, researchers can work out how 
much energy the sheep loses by dealing with the weather.  They are being used to simulate how 
real flowcks respond to weather condition and the effectiveness of trees and ñshelter beltsò of rows 
a trees or shrubs in proectin them.  PhD student Pip Jones is taking the model ewesô temperatures 
as she moves them around the fields of Bangor Universityôs research farm, comparing places 
where trees, hedgerows and shelter belts are grown with areas where there is no shelter.  The re-
search is already revealing the ijpact of westher on the fleecy machines. 
 

Sheep can get ñincredibly hotò in the sun 
 

Ms Jones said: ñWeôre looking at how weather is experienced on a ósheep scaleô and although its 
early day Iôve been really surprised by some measurements.  Sheep use a substantial amount of 
energy just staying warm, and lose a lot of heat when itôs cool, especially when thereôs a wind chill.  
On a hot day when the weather was around 30C (86F) at the study site, we put a model sheep in 
the direct sun and the fleece recorded a temperature of 60C (140F) which is incredibly hot.  This is 
where the shelter of trees could really contribute, creating shade in the summer and reducing the 
effects of wind chill in winter.ò 
 
Dr. Andy Smith, senior lecturer in forestry at Bangor University said: ñIf itôs very cold a sheep burns 
more energy to keep warm for survival and it needs more food.  Conversely it itôs too hot, animalos 
tend to eat less and seek shade to keep cool.  Both situations affect weight gain and producrtivity 
because energy hat could go into growth is used to regulate metabolism instead.ò 

 
In outdoor lambing, shelter could reduce the risk of 
hypothermia for young lambs and mastitis in ewes, 
and planting trees could improve drainage and fence 
sheep off from wet areas where fluke parasites thrive. 

 
 

 

Two óelectric ewesô, complete with thick fleeces, ear tags and 

woolly tailsðand hi-tech fittingsðhave been stationed in fields 

as part of a study to see how to improve welfare and productivi-

ty of flocks.                              

Wales onlline 

http://www.walesonline.co.uk/news/fears-sheep-high-cannabis-could-11384928


WOMAN SPOTTED CROSSING GREAT ORME ON A TIGHTROPE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A daredevil woman was spotted crossing the cliffs of the Great Orme in Llandudno on a tightrope on 
a recent Sunday afternoon.  
 
The highwire walker was seen dangling several hundred feet above sea and rocks on a thin red vel-
vet rope around 3:30 pm   A crowd of around 50 people gathered to watch the dramatic sight, with 
the woman appearing to struggle on the last few metres of the walk. 

Dog walker Nikki Lloyd, who took the dramatic photographs, told the Daily Post : ñIt was just to the 

left from the Rest and Be Thankful Cafe on the Orme, near a parking spot where people had gath-

ered to watch. 

ñI went over to see what was happening wondering if somebody had fallen, when I spotted the wom-
an tight rope walking on a thin red rope. 

ñThe rope was hundreds of feet across, and the woman managed to get across almost all the way, 

but it was hard to watch when she started struggling the last few metres as it was on  a slope.ò 

Nikki, from Llandudno , added: ñShe was amazingly gutsy, and it was an incredible sight to see  At 
one stage the walker appeared to slip  Although she wasnôt wearing a helmet, she was attached to 
the rope and seemed to know what she was doing. 
 
ñBut I must admit, when I got home and heard the rescue helicopter my first thought was whether 
they had fallen.ò 

The reason behind the stunt remains a mystery. 

http://www.walesonline.co.uk/all-about/llandudno
http://www.dailypost.co.uk/news/great-orme-tightrope-walker-risks-11906939


    PICTURE PAGES 

               SummerTime  

 

With the temporary closing of our 

usual haunt, everyone enjoyed the 

British fare at Cricketers. 

Connie Osmulski exclaims 

over the enormous size of her 

delicious Welsh pasty.  

Anticipating a tasty lunch, Nan-

cy Redwood and Paul Mellican 

are all smiles. 

Matt Hall enjoys chatting 

with his friends. 

Jan Briggs smiles for the cam-

era as she enjoys a lunch out. 

Vera Ruben and Nancy 

Redwood get their heads 

together before lunch, Serving as chauffeur for Mary 

Hughes, Andrew Anderson en-

joys the bonus of  lunch with his 

grandmother..  

 

Robert Redwood looks forward to 

the good food about to arrive. 


